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Hello Everyone,

I’m sending this out sooner than I usually do, but I promised a few people that I’d try and send this soon in hopes that they would get some responses for a couple of class reunions that are in the making!

Also there has been a nice response since OM# 61 was sent out a couple of weeks ago so of course these responses are included in this issue too.  Keep up your good work and the contributions coming!  
Again we have new members being added to the list…so Olney Memories continues to grow.  There are now 537 on the mailing list!  
Hope all of you have a safe and Happy Memorial Day Weekend !

Ann Weesner King

Pianoann97@aol.com
Class of 1960

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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Daun McKinney Parker

kevindaun@yahoo.com
I am on the class reunion committee for ERHS class of 1983, I am looking for a few people that we have been unable to locate so I thought maybe someone reading this might be able to help me out. These people would all be about 43 yrs of age, and all lived here during high school. I have no other information on these people.               

 

                              Curtis Kraft

 

                               Robert Hoff

                                  

                               Gayla Jenkins

 

                               Danny Lomas 

       Thanks in advance to anyone who might be able to help us out.

 

 Daun (McKinney) Parker 

 Class of 1983

                         

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Charlotte Weber Cooney

aloysius59@aol.com
Pastor Jerry Bush's mention of the Mt. Gilead Church brought back memories of their famous chowder.  My parents took all nine of us every year. (Some of us weren't real big fans.)  I'm wondering if Mt. Gilead still has its annual chowder.

Charlotte Weber Cooney
Class of '59


---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Bob Cooper
Bxxcooper@aol.com 

Ann, Can you put me in touch with anyone involved in the Class of 1958 reunion?

 

Thanks,

 

Bob Cooper

Class of ‘58

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Everett Schwartz

ixxythecat@peoplepc.com 

We lived north of Noble and started school in the country school at Rock Branch

Katie Anderson was the teacher.  After 3 years, country schools consolidated into Noble
high school/grade school. Then we moved to south of Noble ,near Decker corner.
In 1960 we moved to south of Claremont in the Berryville area. I graduated from
Olney HS in 1962. I entered AF 65, retired AF and Government in civil service 2006
here in Fort Worth, TX. I guess the greatest memory I always will have
is from 1955 when I broke my arm at the Noble grade school, had a compound
fracture and was saved by Dr Frank C Webber. As he told me years later,
it had a very serious infection that continued for many, many months. I
remember the day, he and several other doctors had a show and tell so to
speak and they gave each of us kids 2 dollars as we left. Dr. Frank C
told me how he developed the metal pins and rods used in bone surgery.

everett j schwartz
Fort Worth, Tx
ixxythecat@peoplepc.com
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Marry Giera

maryvmusic@comcast.net
Ann,
   My name is Mary Giera. In past Olney Memories there have been articles about Elizabeth Anderson, commonly called "Aunt Teenie," but no picture of her. I thought readers would like to see a photo of Aunt Teenie that I found in my grandmother's photo album. At the bottom of the picture, apparently in her own handwriting, it said: "Teenie Anderson, Fortune Teller." Under the picture itself, my grandmother had written: "Monday, October 28, 1918. Today I went to Teenie's and got my fortune told."
   My grandmother was Lillis Schilt nee Murray (1904-1981). She was the daughter of Ben S. Murray (1870-1933) and sister to Robert E. Murray (1909-1960) who owned and operated Murray's Hardware Store in Olney. 
   Since Elizabeth Anderson wrote her own nickname as Teenie,  that must have been the way she preferred to spell it.
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Mary Giera

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Boyd Wagner

bwagner@stlukes-hou.org
I really do appreciate all the Olney Memories and read them very carefully.  Thanks Ann Weesner King for taking on this project.   Recently I received news that a class mate of mine LaVon Bayler ('50) was getting married.  His wife died a few years ago and I was pleased to know he had found another lovely lady.  We had many good times in Olney.   Someone mentioned how safe we were in the late '40s.   I remember LaVon and me riding our motor scooters and moter bikes on East Main Street.   There was a time when there were street lights so far apart that on one block it really was dark in the middle.   Sometimes speeding, or doing something that appeared illegal we would out run the police by turning our light out and then in the middle of the block make a U turn and meet the police going the other way.  LaVon lived close there and we could make it to his home before they could turn around again.  I also had a 32 chevy that I would put my allowance in the gas tank each week and drive it until it was empty, if that happened in town or out of town we would leave it there until I got paid on Saturday night.   My Mother was a single Mom after the death of my father, we lived on North Morgan before her death and she had many great friends from operating the Blue Bonnett Beauty Salon next to the Hotel.  Thanks Olney, you were a great place for me to grow up, love to go back and visit soon. 

 

Boyd Wagner 

Class '50

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Jim Dale

jdale@uark.edu
   Regarding the location of the old Hyatt Opera House, according to the "Richland County, A 125 Year History, 1841-1966, " it was located on the northeast corner of Main and Butler Streets. It said the building was destroyed by fire in 1907.
   

Jim Dale

Class of 1940

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

JB Summers

HLPMATE284@aol.com                                                                              
        

On page 60 in the "OLNEY/RICHLAND COUNTY SESQUITENNIAL" book published in the 90's, and written by Levi Tennyson, there is the picture of the Hyatt Opera House, and the location placed it on the northwest corner of Boone `and Main St.

 

Also, on page 95, there are several paragraphs on the history of the Mt. Gilead church, whose minister opened the recent Memories Issue.

 

I am sure that this book is available in the local library.

John B.  MD.   Summers

Class of 1940

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

 

Carilyn Keller Grinestaff

carilyn@wabash.net
It was good to hear from Jim Dale in the last Olney Memories about Aunt Teeny.  He stated he had talked about her before, but I must have missed those. I have not heard that name in 50 years.   I always thought she was just a myth.  My family bought the house at 106 E Lafayette and I lived there throughout most of my school years.  We would have moved there in 1947 or 48.  I would have been about 8 or 9 years old, so all I remember is we were the first to live there after Aunt Teeny and we thought she was a fortune teller, but was rich and buried her money in fruit jars on the property.  Every year when my dad would plow the garden, neighbors would kid him about digging up money. When I was young and things would go bump in the night, my parents would tell me it was just Aunt Teeny.   It was a very small modest home, ( living room, kitchen, and 2 bedrooms) so my dad built on another bedroom, kitchen, bath and screened in front porch. It has since been demolished.  My sister in law, Virginia Keller, owns that property now and is still looking for the buried fortune!!

 

I love reading Olney Memories.  Ann, I know it must be quite a job,  thank you so much.

 

 

Carilyn Keller Grinestaff

Class of 1957

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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